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ORDER OF WORSHIP


Prelude:  Psalm 46


Welcome & Greeting


Worship Songs:  Same God

	 	    Highlands


Camp Zion Staff Commissioning


Announcements


Children are invited to Zion Kids


Congregational Prayer


Scripture:  Psalm 118


Message:  A Summer in the Psalms


Communion:  Behold The Lamb


Closing Song:  Forever


Blessing


http://ZionReformed.org


ZION ANNOUNCEMENTS 

A FAMILY ROOM is available for parents with babies and small children 
where you can watch the live stream of the worship service while 
comforting a baby or giving a restless toddler a little extra space to 
move around for part of the worship service. The Family Room is in the 
west hall of the education wing.


PRAYER REQUEST: Continue to pray for those in our congregation who 
deal with ongoing health issues.


ZION CHURCH FAMILY, thank you for all the prayers cards and texts 
during my hospital stay and recovery.   What a blessing to be a part of 
such a loving, caring community.  Blessings, Tim Mekkes 


WITH A sincere heart of gratitude I  want to thank our dear Zion 
community for all the expressions of love, care and concern during my 
recent 10-day stay in the hospital and my recent hospital 
admittance again this week. Sue and I can't thank you enough for your 
prayers for healing, cards and texts sent, meals and thoughtful words of 
encouragement.   Special thanks to Pastor Marcia for her visits and 
support.   Even during some of the hardest experiences in the hospital, 
we were comforted by your prayers and God's presence.   While there 
remains more questions than answers regarding my condition, we're 
trusting that God will provide wisdom and healing in His time.   We 
remain thankful for His faithfulness.  Mark & Sue Gazan   


CITY CHAPEL, a church plant that Zion helped start, is warmly inviting 
us to celebrate with them as they mark the beginning of a new season: 
they are becoming organized as their own RCA church!! This 
“Organization Sunday” will take place on  June 22, 2025, at 10:15 AM, 
when they will install elders and deacons, and take this next step as a 
church family. Please continue to pray for this young congregation and 
consider supporting them with your presence on this exciting Sunday! 
City Chapel meets at “The Vault,” located at 121 Sheldon Ave SE, across 
from LaGrave Avenue CRC.



SUMMERTIME is a great time to volunteer to help either Greet, Usher, 
help with Child check-in, or teach or help in Zion Kids - it's also a time 
when people may visit our church, so these volunteers are an 
important part of making a visitor feel welcome!   If you are available 
for one of these areas, for even just one Sunday, there is a sign-up 
sheet by the office.  Questions? Please reach out to Angie.


THREADS UPDATE: We had our latest shopping day at Threads on 
June 3.  Summer clothes, sandals, accessories, and bathing suits are in 
the boutique. We had a steady flow of customers throughout the day 
scooping up these summer items.  


• 51 Families shopped in the Boutique

• 186 People received clothing

• 994 Clothes given away

• 71 Accessories given away

• 4 Free haircuts given 

• 45 Families shopped in the PCP store 


Glory and praise to our Lord and Savior for this ministry and for all the 
ways it blesses our community.  


ZION KIDS ANNOUNCEMENTS

CHILD CHECK IN:  All children must be signed in at the Zion Kids Check-In 
Kiosk in the lobby by the front doors before participating in our kids’ 
ministries. Please bring your check-in tag to pick up your child.


ZION KIDS: Our summer class is for children 3yrs old through 1st 
grade. Children will be invited to their classroom midway through the 
service and can be picked up in room 206 following worship. 


THIS WEEK

WEDNESDAY

	  6:30 PM	 	 Praise Team practice


WEEKLY OFFERING:  June 8, 2025

Weekly Budget:  $10,860.25	 	 Year to Date Budget:  	 $21,720.50

General Fund:   	 $  3,910.00	 	 Year to Date Contributions:	$14,138.00

Capital Campaign gifts received to date: $244,128.28




THIS SUMMER we are collaborating with five other Grandville 
churches to provide a weekly Art in the Park opportunity for families 
at Wedgwood Park!     (scan the QR code to discover more about each 
church participating).  Zion is scheduled to provide the craft and snack 
on June 18th and July 16th.  We need a few volunteers to help prior to 
these dates to prepare the crafts - this can be done at church or take 
the supplies home and work on at home!   We also need a few 
volunteers on both those dates to help supervise the crafts and hand 
out snacks!   If you are able to volunteer for either of these, please let 
Angie know!   All of our families are invited to this every week, some 
come when you can any time between 10 am - 12 pm and invite your 
friends and neighbors to join!



